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On March 15 our Evangelical Lutheran Church 
in America presiding bishop, Elizabeth Eaton, 
published a pastoral letter dealing with hate-
filled violence that seems to know no bounds. 
She was reacting to shootings in two mosques 
in Christchurch, New Zealand.  She had 
reacted to other acts of  violence right here in 
the United States as they had happened:  a 
Sikh Temple in Oak Creek, a Christian church 
in Charleston, and a Jewish synagogue in 
Pittsburgh. In each letter she wondered about 
the effect these acts of  violence has on any people who gather to worship God and 
express their faith. 
 

Our Founding Fathers crafted a Bill of  Rights attached to our Constitution.  Their first 
thought was to defend the right to worship, speak, assemble, and ask for the redress 
of  grievances: 
 

Congress shall make no law respecting an establishment of  religion, or 
prohibiting the free exercise thereof; or abridging the freedom of  speech, or of  
the press; or the right of  the people peaceably to assemble, and to petition the 
Government for a redress of  grievances.  [Article I of  the Bill of  Rights] 

 

Bishop Eaton wonders whether Muslim people throughout the world might be fearful 
to go to worship.  Her question of  wonder would apply to Sikhs, Jews, even 
Christians as they wish to gather, based on attacks and deaths in their houses of  
worship. 
 

I wonder what might be happening in our country and throughout the world these 
days.  Right here in Naples we may feel very safe to come to church.  Attacks seem to 
be like random acts.  But religious leaders, like Bishop Eaton and many others, 
believe that a pattern of  hate-filled violence is occurring.  And the more violence 
happens, and the more hardened we become to hearing about it, the more 
emboldened are those who would be violent.  Worse than that, I hear conversations 
about people of  color, or people whose religious practices are different from ours, or 
people who come to our nation from other lands – just to mention a few ways we 
isolate those different from us.  The more people talk, the more their language seems 
to poison the way they feel about and the judgments they make about the worth of  
these “others.” 
 

You might remember that I preached about my own “inner dialogue” and how salty 
and demeaning it frequently was.  I have changed my thought patterns by prefacing 
my mental remarks about drivers in Florida with:  “Child of  God …”  Having changed 
my language and my thoughts that make up my inner dialogue, I use less salty and 
demeaning words in my mind, and therefore less when my inner dialogue slips out of  
my mouth.  Of  course, this is a work in progress. But I have changed. 

PASTOR’S  PAGES .  .  .  
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What makes any human being different from us?  Are we not all children of  God? 
Should we remind those who speak and act as if  others are not children of  God, that 
those others are indeed as much God’s children as any one of  us?  Should we call 
out anyone who speaks that way in public and remind them that we are all God’s 
children, with no exceptions?  Indeed that takes courage and commitment to our 
values as moral, religious people.  A modest beginning: change the way we think and 
talk. The actions will follow.  We have the Holy Spirit to guide us and help us along 
the way. 
 

Peace, 

 

Pastor Bob 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

HELP WANTED . . . 

 

 
 
 

      

HELP WANTED 
If  you are looking for an opportunity to serve, we have two groups who could use 
some extra help: 

Property Crew - On Tuesday mornings, members of  the Property Crew do 
general maintenance and yardwork, helping to keep SOTG looking good and in 
good repair.  If  you have questions, please call Doug Walck, Tom Dunlop, or Ron 
Modjeska. 

 

Financial Committee Chair and Treasurer - Tony Zeman has been our Treasurer 
since January, 2015.  He is looking to retire from this position by December, 
2019.  He has reorganized all the budget line items, so that we are in good 
financial order.  The Treasurer’s responsibility is to review the monthly financial 
reports and report to Council and develop the annual budget, getting input from 
the various ministries of  the church.  For more information, please contact Larry 
Buettner, Council President or Tony Zeman. 

SOTG CALL COMMITTEE .  .  .  

PASTOR’S  PAGES (Cont inued) .  .  .  

“I bring you good news of  great joy”!  The Florida-Bahamas Synod has given us a 
number of  pastoral candidate names, and they are pastors who would like a call to 
SOTG! 

 

The Call Committee is making plans to privately welcome each candidate at an 
informal meet & greet meeting.  The committee will also conduct a formal interview, 
give the candidate pastor a tour of  our church facilities, and an opportunity to visit 
the Naples, FL area. 
 

The pastoral candidates are traveling from different parts of  the country for their 
interviews.  With God’s blessing, we hope to select a candidate to present to 
Council by the end of  April. 
 

Chuck Keller 

Call Committee Chair 



 

 

LENT & EASTER 2019 .  .  .  
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AH,  SWEET FELLOWSHIP .  .  .  

In Lent, 2019 the central theme of  Lenten Wednesdays is 

“Perfect Love Casts Out Fear”.  Wednesday evening prayer 

and reflection is rooted in the order for Evening Prayer.  Each 

week provides a pair of  complimentary readings from sacred 

Scripture as the center point for reflection.  These readings 

explore different dimensions of   God’s love for us and the 

love of  Christ we share.  The schedule for the remainder of  

Lent is as follows: 

Fourth Week of  Lent, April 3- “If  I have faith but do not 

have love, I am nothing” (1 Corinthians 13) and “If  

you love me you will keep my commandments” (John 14) 

Fifth Week of  Lent, April 10-”It was not because you were greater that the 

Lord loved you” (Deuteronomy 7) and “Perfect love casts out fear” (1 

John 4) 

Holy Week, Wednesday afternoon Bible Study on April17 at 2:00 p.m.  

Evening celebration of  Maundy Thursday, April 18 and Good Friday, 

April 19, both at 5:30 p.m.  There will be a Prayer Vigil during the day 

on Good Friday from 8:30 a.m. until 5:00 p.m.  A sign-up sheet will be 

available in the Narthex. 

Easter Sunday - Joyous Easter celebrations at both 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. 
 

As is our custom, Lenten worship will be followed by soup suppers immediately 

following in Hanson Hall.  The remaining schedule for responsibility for soup 

making follows:  
 

April 3-Bible Study Groups & Call Committee 

April 10-Staff, Pastors, and office volunteers 

Holy Week– No soup suppers 

 

Remember that the deadline for ordering Easter lilies is  Friday, Easter 12.  
Order forms are in the Narthex. 
 
 
 
 
 

MAY DAY CELEBRATION 
You have at least one more opportunity to gather with fellow parishioners here 
at Shepherd of  the Glades.  On May 1st (May Day), we will gather together for 
hors d’oeuvres (snacks) and drinks, we’ll even have a May Pole for you to dance 
around.  You bring a favorite hors d’oeuvre to share and your favorite drink for 
yourself  and come to Hanson Hall at 5:30 p.m. for some fun and fellowship. 
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Office hours:  Monday - Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
TWO Sunday worship services at 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. continuing through  Sunday, 
April 28th.  One 9:30 a.m. worship service will begin May 5. 
 

A CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTION:  :  :  :      
Every week, Shepherd of  the Glades collects and donates canned 
and boxed food to help persons in need at St. Matthew’s House, 
Grace Place, and Immokalee Friendship House.  Suggested items 
are canned food of  all kinds, powdered milk, peanut butter, jellies/
jams, cereals, soups, rice, pasta, etc.  Items need to be within 
code date and unopened.  Just bring your donations to the church 
and give to the ushers every Sunday morning.  All items are delivered the end of  
each month.  We extend our thanks to all who faithfully give food items for our local 
need organizations.  The last donations were just delivered to St. Matthew’s House. 
    

SEWSEWSEWSEW----SEW GROUPSEW GROUPSEW GROUPSEW GROUP    
The Sew-Sew Group  meets 
on Tuesdays at 8:30 a.m. in 
Hanson Hall.  If  you enjoy 
quilting, cutting, sewing, or 
are willing to learn, please 
come!  There is a break for 
tea/coffee and fellowship 

at approximately 10:00 a.m.   Right now the Sew-
Sews are in need of  sheets.  If  you are looking to 
replace some sheets, the Sew-Sews will gladly 
take them off  your hands!   
 

The Sew-Sews will break for the summer after 
Tuesday, April 2, 2019.  Above is a photo of  Quilt 
Sunday, showing the beautiful handiwork of  the 
Sew-Sews.  Sew-sews do wonderful work, but 
they also like to socialize—before they take a 
break for the summer, they all went to lunch to 
enjoy themselves.  See left. 

ANNOUNCEMENT ALLEY .  .  .  

REMEMBER THOSE IN SERVICE TO THEIR COUNTRY . . .  
 

Staff  Sergeant Adam Crown 
Warrant Officer, Christopher Farnsworth 
Airman Corey Malinowski 
Capt. Michael Scott 
Army Sergeant Kendra Stofflet at Ft. Eustis Army Base, VA 
Army Sergeant Robert Stofflet in South Korea 
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GETTING TO KNOW YOU .  .  .  

APRIL 7, 2019 NEW MEMBERS 
 

Brenda Charleston is joining as a full member by reaffirmation 
of  faith. 
Husband:  William 
Address:  2080 Della Drive, Naples, FL 34117 
Home Phone:  239-455-7337 
Cell:  239-331-6498 
Email:  bkcharleston@aol.com 

 

Brenda attended SOTG in the 80’s and was baptized here.  She 
has been a service representative, and office manager, and 
involved in child care.  She enjoys sewing and scrapbooking. 

 

Jane Limpus is joining as an associate member by affirmation of  
faith.  
Husband:  Ronald Limpus 
Address:  9017 Alturas Street, Naples, FL 34113 
Cell:  610-223-4301 
Email:  jelimpus@comcast.net 
Northern address:  320 Firethorn Lane, Sinking Spring, PA   

 19608 
 

Jane has been involved in the past on an Evangelism Committee.  
She is a retired administrative assistant.  She enjoys reading, 
exercising, and puzzles. 

Maria came home from Sunday School on Palm Sunday and told her mother that she 
had learned a new song about a cross-eyed bear named Gladly. 
It took her mother a while before she realized that the hymn Maria had been singing 
was really: "Gladly The Cross I'd Bear." - Anonymous 
 

Jimmy came home on the last day of  the Easter term, and to his horror he found his 
German Shepherd, Rex, with next door neighbor’s bunny rabbit in its mouth. The 
rabbit was obviously dead. Greatly upset, Jimmy panicked, thinking, “If  my 
neighbors find out that Rex killed their bunny, they'll hate me forever.” Jimmy quickly 
took the rather large bunny, and, placing it in a paper bag, deposited in the local 
incinerator. On his way home, Jimmy looked into Pets 'R Us and bought a rabbit 
which he gauged was just like the deceased.  Back home, Jimmy took the “new' 
rabbit and placed it in the open hutch in his neighbors garden.  Later that evening, 
Jimmy heard a knock on his front door and opening it he found his next door 
neighbors bearing the “new” rabbit in their arms. “Look,” squeaked his neighbor, 
“Yesterday Billy was dead and we buried him 4 feet down in the garden. Today we 
come home and find that not only is he alive and well but he has grown several more 
teeth but also he has shrunk. It's a miracle.” - Anonymous 

LAUGHTER IS  THE BEST MEDICINE .  .  .  
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CARING CONNECTIONS .  .  .  

Janet Anderson Family of Carole Graesser Family of Victor Nielsen 

Anna Judy & Ron H. Susan O’Neil 

Anthony Sue Haberkorn Michael O’Donald 

Family of Lee Arendt Heather & her mother Frank Ordway 

Lynn Arbeiter & Family Dave Hedges The Oczarzak Family 

Susan Aspro Ted Henning Lindsay S. Porto 

Charlie Bain Joanne Hogan Karen Puerner 

Ryan Bebb Family of Pat Hulsemann Family of P.J. Read 

Betty Carl Hydes Beverly Renning 

Mary Ann Blair Jeannie Robert 

Merlyn Bowers Judy & Rich Laura Robertson 

Braun Family Justin Victor & Yolanda Rodrigues 

Josh Cane Lily & Billy Kelly Neva Marie Rucci & sons 

Carr Family Reina Klassen Ruth 

Casey Stefanie Kopecke Sally 

Dianne, Kate & Mark Connell Glen Ladic Greta Schamberger 

Jan Connell & Connell Family Al Lane Hermann Schamberger,  Jr. 

Roland Cumor Bryant Lane Joe Schamberger 

Warren Dahl Ed Larson Richard J. Schmidt 

Di Di Arpia Barb & Dave Lees Larry Segerlind 

Marion Davis Anita Lehr Family of Merle Sellman 

Frances Dise Len Locey Shannon 

Family of Annie Doara Martha Mahon Elaine Sima 

Family of Esther Dressler Rose Maki Micah Smith 

Drew Family Dorothy MacKenzie & Family Paul Smith 

Joann Dunn Marie H. Ruth Spears 

Coleen, Glenn, & Susan Evans Mary & Drew Spiegel Family 

Jimmy F. Mary R. Susan Sweet 

Mike Feldman Maryanne Ron Sweet, Jr. 

Michelle Fetzer Howard Mattick Tommy’s Family 

Joan Fine Paula McCarthy Family of Fayann Valk 

Freathestone Family Jack McKenna Christina Warrilow 

Yamilla Frederick Debbie McWaters Shirley Watson 

Jonathan Gance Nancy Moran Rachel Witte 

Gerald Gibbons Morgan Diane Wright 

Annette Gjesdahl Carl Morken Tony & Connee Zeman 

PRAYER LIST   

 

Please keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: 
    
    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Please let us know when someone should be added or removed from the Prayer List. 



 

 

April 1 Vicki Dunlop 

April 2 LaMorris Cook 

April 4 Mark Batson III 

April 5 Merlyn Bowers 

April 5 Elizabeth Cianflone 

April 6 Andrea Moran 

April 7 Joanne Bartsh 

April 11 Matthew McWaters 

April 12 Marilyn Barikmo 

April 12 Gerald LaStella 

April 13 Ken Sebe 

April 14 Lester Larrabee 

April 14 Leila Sellman 

April 14 Bev Smith 

April 15 Gary Dieterichs 

April 16 Vernon Rasmussen 

April 16 Linda Salisbury 

April 17 Irmi Bjerken 

April 17 Be Oppermann 

April 21 Don Bassett 

April 22 Gerald Campbell 

April 23 Leslie Ann Beers 

April 24 Mason Batson 

April 24 Marilyn Wintz 

April 25 Cori Klocek 

April 26 Mitchell Rife 

April 29 Mary Jingling 

April 30 Larry Buettner 

April 30 Jeffrey Seminaro 
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NEWS IN THE SHEEPFOLD.  .  .  

  

  

  

  

  

  

April 10 Howie & Jennifer Wiesener 

April 13 James & Susan O’Neal 

April 18 Bob & Linda Tidmore 

April 26 Tony & Connee Zeman 

April 27 Don & Barbara Glaser 

April 28 Pat & Dexter Spanitz 

April 29 Harlo “Pete” & Karen Peterson 

April 30 Steve & Diana Snover 

  

  

If we have missed your birthday or anniversary, 
please call the office so we can update our 
information and not miss you next time!  YOU are 
special to us! 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    
    

HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAYS TO . . .                
    
    
    
    
    

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES . . .APRIL ANNIVERSARIES . . .APRIL ANNIVERSARIES . . .APRIL ANNIVERSARIES . . .    
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO: 

 
 
 
 

 

 

RECEIVED THEIR VICTORIES IN THE LORD 

 

Lee Arendt received her victory in Lord on 

Saturday, March 2, 2019.   
 

Victor Nielsen received his victory in Lord on 

Monday, March 11, 2019.   

 

Esther Dressler received her victory in Lord on 

Sunday, March 17, 2019.  A service celebrating 

her life and witness was on Tuesday, March 26, 

2019, at 5:00 p.m. at Shepherd of the Glades. 
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NEWS IN THE SHEEPFOLD .  .  .  

May 4 Jay & Ardelle Berthe 

May 4 Helene & Thomas Boone 

May 18 Deniece & Steve Spaulding 

May 22 Beverly & Brian Bartczak 

May 23 Jim & Nancy Bullock 

May 28 Derek & Andrea Moran 

  

    
    
    
    
 

 
 
HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO . . .HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO . . .        

    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

MAY ANNIVERSARIES . . .MAY ANNIVERSARIES . . .MAY ANNIVERSARIES . . .MAY ANNIVERSARIES . . .    
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

May 1 Elizabeth Kalbaugh 

May 2 Lorraine Cook 

May 2 Ralph Stadler 

May 3 Keith Scamehorn 

May 4 Lynn Arbeiter 

May 5 Dave Larson 

May 5 Nikki Wykstra 

May 6 Ruth Barry 

May 7 Carol Brown 

May 7 Alejandro Soto 

May 7 Cynthia Tillman 

May 8 Joan Heimlich 

May 9 Bonnie Brisky 

May 9 Dave Hedges 

May 10 Gayle Huberty 

May 10  Mary Lee Jordan 

May 10 Ben Pletsch 

May 11 Brian Bartczak 

May 11 James Montgomery 

May 12 Paul Smith 

May 12 Larry Tommingo 

May 16 Tiffany Helenek 

May 16 Christina Warrilow 

May 16 Jennifer Wiesener 

May 17 Sylvia Hedges 

May 18 Pastor Bob Trendel 

May 19 Betty Baker 

May 19 Linda Lee 

May 19 Gary Salisbury 

May 20 Kathleen Somers 

May 22 Martha Rasmussen 

May 23 Marlene Grzywinski 

May 23 Ed Larson 

May 25 Sandy Lofthouse 

May 26 Nadine Kelly 

May 26 Karen Peterson 

May 27 Kim Klocek 

May 27 Virginia Madison 

May 29 Stephanie Bernabei 

May 30 Annette Gjesdahl 

May 31 Shirley Rowold 
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SHEPHERD OF THE GLADES LUTHERAN CHURCH 
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

March 12, 2019 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:28 p.m. by President, Larry Buettner.  Members in 
attendance:  Larry Buettner, Pat Cooper, Pat Cumor, Tom Dunlop, Paul Hashagen, Earnie 
Keller, Pete Peterson, Keith Scamehorn, Doug Walck, and Tony Zeman.  Pastor Bob 
Hoffman was also in attendance.   
 

Devotions were given by Larry Buettner from Luther’s prayer for guidance.  A motion to 
approve the minutes of the last Council meeting was voiced by Tom Dunlop, seconded by 
Doug Walck, and passed.  A motion was made by Tom Dunlop, seconded by Paul 
Hashagen, and approved to accept the annual meeting minutes.    
 

Pastor’s report:  Pastor Bob reported that he had officiated a memorial service for Hank 
Harvey.  Esther Dressler is now in hospice at Physician’s Regional on Collier Blvd.  Barbara 
Modjeska is still in the hospital.  The Ministry Site Profile has been approved by the Synod. 
 

Team reports: 
Finance - Tony Zeman reported that checking and savings accounts are $6,000 over 
January’s figures.  The Endowment Fund is up $3,150 over January.  Attendance is down 
26% from February, 2018.  Offerings are down 31% from budgeted and 28% lower than 
February, 2018.  Administrative postage expenses are higher than projected due to mail, 
postage meter postage and lease expenses all hitting in February.  Music and worship 
have a new expense category for Audio Visual salary.  We are not sure what the total cost 
will be for 2019 and need to keep an eye on this item.  In other income, investment income  
was up $2,413 for the month and $8,979 for the year to date, recovering from a 
investment loss the end of 2018. 
Parish Relations - No report 
Endowment - Pete Peterson reported that the Endowment Fund value is up $1,129 to 
$113,512. 
Property - Doug Walck reported that the Property Committee has been trying to catch up 
on outdoor landscaping projects like trimming bushes and laying down mulch.  Due to the 
increased indoor activity, the committee has to spend more time setting up and 
organizing  furniture in Hanson and sanctuary.  This definitely cuts into oudoor time for 
landscaping repairs and family time.  Committee needs more help.  If we can get more 
help, Doug proposes that we divide the committee into two categories; one for 
landscaping and general repairs;  and one for set-up of indoor activities.  Most of the 
committee are getting older and have physical limitations.  The hand tools in the garage 
have been inspected and some need to be replaced.  A motion was made by Larry 
Buettner and seconded by Tom Dunlop to spend $200 for replacement tools in the shed.  
Hanson Hall air conditioners were discussed.  They will be watched over the summer to 
ascertain if it is more cost effective to replace or fix older air conditioners.  We will need 
to increase reserves for them. 
Stewardship - Tom Dunlop was concerned with the number of boxed envelopes still in the 
Narthex and not picked up. 
Fellowship - Earnestine Keller reported that this Sunday will be Quilt Sunday.  Quilts on 
display will be available for sale at $25 each.  Ninety one quilts have already been sent to 
needy organizations.  The Sew-Sew’s make between 175-200 quilts per year. 
 

COUNCIL’S  CORNER .  .  .  
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COUNCIL’S CORNER (Continued) . . 

FINANCIALLY, HOW ARE WE DOING? .  .  .  

  
Actual 

 
Budget 

Difference: 
Favorable 

(Unfavorable) 

Operating Income $99,026 $127,890 ($28,864) 

Operating Expense $67,421 $72,129 $4,708 

Net Income  (Deficit) $31,605 $55,761 ($24,156) 

 

PERIOD:  Three Months Ended March, 2019 

Local Missions– Paul Hashagen reported that they will be taking the food on the cart either 
Sunday or Wednesday to St. Matthew’s. 
Education - Larry Buettner reported that Thursday night will be Family Movie Night.  Doug 
Walck reported that the sign had been updated to advertise this. 
Evangelism/Publicity - Pat Cumor reported that she is looking into placing an ad in the 
paper for Easter, letting people know that we will be having an Easter Egg Hunt between 
services on Easter.  There will not be an Easter sunrise service at 7 a.m. this year. 
Worship & Music - Larry Buettner reported that the Lord’s Prayer will go back to the way 
we used to sing it.   
 

Old Business:   
Call Committee - Larry Buettner reported that the MSP had been posted and things are 
moving forward, but may still take some time. 
Synod Assembly Delegates - We need to find two delegates to go to Synod Assembly on 
June 6-8 because registration will be open soon. 
 

New Business: 
New Member Sunday - Pastor Bob reported that we may have two people who are 
interested in becoming members.  New Member Sunday will be either March 31 or April 
7. 

February Annual Meeting - Perhaps we should dispense with an annual meeting each 
February. 

Concern about absence of long time members - Pete Peterson voiced concern about 
several long time members who have not been attending.  He thinks we should reach out 
to these members to find out why they have been absent.  A committee to call on these 
people would be nice. 

Altar Guild - Pete Peterson thought that the Altar Guild should be separate from the 
Worship & Music committee.  He thought we needed some organization and monthly 
protocol for what the Altar Guild does. 

Audio-Visual - We should have someone internally who can operate the audio –visual 
equipment for church services. 

Return to one Sunday service - One Sunday service will begin on May 5. 
 

The next Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 9, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.  A motion to 
adjourn was made by Doug Walck and seconded by Pete Peterson and adjourned at 6:41 
p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pat Cooper, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

JESUS LOVES THE LITTLE CHILDREN .  .  .  

Bone Builders meets every Monday and Wednesday morning from 9 a.m. until 10:00 
a.m. in Hanson Hall.  The class is provided by Collier County year round and is free 
of  charge.  It consists mainly of  low impact chair exercises for osteoporosis 
prevention and balance issues.  All are welcome to attend.  For more information, 
contact Pastor Peter or Carol Lyberg at 239-774-5822. 
 

 
 
 

An enjoyable evening was had by those who attended our Family Movie Night.  Light 

refreshments were served in the courtyard, prior to the viewing of  the movie, “The 

Resurrection of  Gavin Stone”.   
 

Sunday school classes are held during Pastor Bob’s sermon at the 10:30 a.m. 

worship service.  In additional to our weekly lessons, March class activities included 

discussions on how to show love to others, even when they might not be so 

“loveable”.  Art projects included making beaded cross necklaces and keychains  

and a shamrock craft with “a wee bit” of  history on St. Patrick, the missionary. 

 

On Easter Sunday, April 21st, not only do we celebrate Jesus being raised from the 

dead, but we also find our “alleluia” (which has been buried since Transfiguration 

Sunday)!  Our Resurrection Celebration Egg Hunt will take place at 9:45 a.m. in the 

courtyard area.  If  you would like to assist in the Egg Hunt or contribute to the fund 

to provide Easter treat bags for the children, please contact Lori Bernabei (708-349-

1299) or Nadine Kelly (239-591-2756) or Bonny Dery (239-455-2645). 
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OF SOUND BODIES AND MINDS .  .  .  



 

 

March 8, 2019 
 

Dear Shepherd of  the Glades, 

 

Thank you for your recent gift to see lives changed.  

Due to your generosity, students who are battling life-controlling issues have a 

safe and loving environment to heal from past hurts and begin a new chapter.  As 

a result, many individuals are experiencing a sense of  purpose for the first time 

in their lives. 

 

Through your partnership with Teen Challenge Southeast, Ally has found hope.  

She puts it best when she says, “Before coming to Teen Challenge, I tried to end 

my life because I was completely hopeless.  Now, God has given me a future and 

a hope - I am forever grateful.” 

 

Without you, Ally’s victory wouldn’t have been possible.  Thank you for all you’re 

doing to put hope within reach of  our students.  You are an important part of  

their life-transformation.  Your support is reuniting families, renewing hope, and 

restoring lives. 

 

God bless you and your family, 

Brice Maddock, President/CEO 

Teen Challenge Southeast Region 

 

P.S. Your generosity contributed $798 when they visited SOTG in February. 

 

March 14, 2019 
 

Dear Shepherd of  the Glades, 

 

On behalf  of  the Chorus of  the Everglades, we extend our thanks for providing 

the venue for our annual barbershop show and afterglow.  We appreciate the 

warm welcome we receive at Shepherd of  the Glades Lutheran Church and 

appreciate the help and support of  your staff  and parishioners. 

 

Shepherd of  the Glades provides an excellent setting for barbershop style 

singing which contributes to the success of  our annual show.  Our audiences 

commented favorably on the venue and the show. 

 

We appreciate your assistance and look forward to working with you in the 

future. 

 

Jeff  Christopherson, President 

Chorus of  the Everglades 
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WE GET LETTERS .  .  .  



 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

1 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    

2 
 

8:30 A.M.  SEW-
SEWS & 
PROP. CREW 

3 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
5:30 P.M. LENTEN 
WEDNESDAY 
WORSHIP 
7:00 P.M. CHOIR 

4 
    
5:30 P.M. NEW 
MEMBER  
ORIENTATION 

5 

 
9:00 P.M.  
NEWSLETTER 
MAILING 

6 
 
 

7 FIFTH SUNDAY IN 

LENT & NEW MEMBER 

SUNDAY 

 

8:30 & 10:30 A.M.  
WORSHIP W/ PASTOR 
BOB 
10:30 A.M. S.S. 

 

8 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

9 
 
8:30 A.M.  PROP. 
CREW 
5:30 P.M. 
COUNCIL MTG. 

10 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
5:30 P.M. LENTEN 
WEDNESDAY 
WORSHIP 
7:00 P.M. CHOIR 

11 
 
 

 

12 
 

 

13 
 

14    PALM SUNDAY 
 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 

WORSHIP W/  
PASTOR BOB  
10:30 A.M. S.S. 
 

15 
 
9-10:00 A.M.BONE 
BUILDERS 
    

16 
  
8:30 A.M.   
PROP. CREW 
 
 
 

 

17 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
2:00 P.M. BIBLE 
STUDY 
7:00 P.M. CHOIR 

18 
 

5:30 P.M. MAUNDY 
THURSDAY  
WORSHIP 

19    
 

8:30 A.M.-5:OO P.M. 
PRAYER VIGIL 
 

5:30 P.M. GOOD 
FRIDAY WORSHIP 
    

20 
 

21 EASTER 

 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
EASTER  WORSHIP W/ 
PASTOR BOB 
9:30 A.M. EASTER 

EGG HUNT 

22 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS 
OFFICE CLOSED 
IN  CELEBRATION 
OF EASTER    

23 
 
8:30 A.M.   
PROPERTY 
CREW 

24 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 
7:00 P.M. CHOIR 

25 
 

7:00 P.M. PET 
LOSS SUPPORT 
GROUP 

26 
 

 

27 
 
 

28 2ND SUNDAY 

OF EASTER 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
WORSHIP W/ PASTOR 
BOB 
10:30 A.M. S.S. 

 

29 
 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS 
    

30 
8:30 A.M.   
PROPERTY 
CREW 

    

  

APRILAPRIL,2019,2019  

MONTH AT A GLANCE .  .  .  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, April 9, 2019, 5:30 p.m. Council meeting 
Sunday, April 14, 2019, 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. Palm Sunday Worship 
Wednesday, April 17, 2019, 2:00 p.m. Pastor Bob’s Bible Study 
Thursday, April 18, 2019, 5:30 p.m. Maundy Thursday Worship 
Friday, April 19, 2019, 8:30 a.m.-5:00 p.m. Prayer Vigil; 5:30 p.m. Good Friday Worship 
Easter Sunday, April 21, 2019, 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. Festive Easter Worship 
Thursday, April 25, 2019, 7:00 p.m. Pet Loss Support Group 
Monday, May 13, Deadline for June /July newsletter 
Tuesday, May 14, 2019, 5:30 p.m. Council meeting 
Thursday, May 30, 2019, 7:00 p.m. Pet Loss Support Group 
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CALENDAR CUES .  .  .  

L Y N N  D I C K E R M A N  O N  V A C A T I O N  

LYNN DICKERMAN ON VACATION 



 

 

 

The Shepherd of  the Glades Parish Newsletter is sponsored by: 
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MONTH AT A GLANCE .  .  .  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

  1 2 3 4 
 
 

5 3RD SUNDAY 

OF EASTER 
 

9:30 A.M. WOR-
SHIP W/ PASTOR 
BOB 
9:30 A.M. S.S. 
 

6 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

7 
8:30 A.M.   
PROPERTY 
CREW 
 

8 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

9 
 
 

 

10 
 

 

11 
 

12    4TH SUNDAY 
OF EASTER 

 
9:30 A.M. WORSHIP 
W/ PASTOR BOB 

9:30 A.M. S.S. 

13 
 
9-10:00 A.M.BONE 
BUILDERS 
DEADLINE FOR  
JUNE-JULY, 2019 
NEWSLETTER    

14 
  
8:30 A.M.  PROP. 
CREW 
5:30 P.M. 
COUNCIL MTG. 
 
 

15 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

16 
 

 

17    
 
    

18 
 

19 5TH SUNDAY 

OF EASTER 
 
9:30 A.M. WORSHIP 
W/ PASTOR BOB 
9:30 A.M. S.S. 

20 
 

9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    

21 
 
8:30 A.M.   
PROPERTY 
CREW 

22 
 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

23 
 

 

24 
 

 

25 
 
 

26 SIXTH SUNDAY 

OF EASTER 
 
9:30 A.M. WORSHIP 
W/ PASTOR BOB 
9:30 A.M. S.S. 

27 
 
CLOSED IN  
CELEBRATION OF 
MEMORIAL DAY 
    

28 
 
8:30 A.M.   
PROPERTY 
CREW 

29 
 
9:00-10:00 A.M.-
BONE BUILDERS    
 

30 
 

7:00 P.M. PET 
LOSS SUPPORT 
GROUP 

31 
 

9:00 A.M.  
NEWSLETTER  
MAILING 

 

MAYMAY,2019,2019  

LYNN D I CKERMAN ON  VA CAT IO N  

L Y N N  D I C K E R M A N  O N  V A C A T I O N  

P A S T O R  B O B  O N  V A C A T I O N  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current Resident or 

Shepherd of the Glades Lutheran Church 
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road 
Naples, FL 34113 
 
 
 
Dated material mailed April 5, 2019 
Please deliver between April 5-12, 2019 
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This Parish Paper is from: 

Shepherd of  the Glades Lutheran Church  
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road (Corner of  Santa Barbara Blvd.) 

Naples, FL  34113 
(239) 775.0696  FAX:  (239) 793.2465 

Web Page: http:www.sotgweb.org 
Email:  sotg1@embarqmail.com 

Sunday Worship Service:  8:30 & 10:30  a.m.  
Office Hours:  Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Pastor Bob Hoffman, Interim Pastor [cell phone:  717.228.9985] 
Megan Cianflone, Director of  Music 
Lawrence Buettner, Council President 
Lynn Dickerman, Administrative Assistant to the Pastor 
Rev. H. Peter Lyberg, Pastor Emeritus 

 


